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This month’s value: Compassion 
Tuesday 30th October 2018 

Dear Parents, 
 
Welcome to the 2nd half of the autumn term; it’s fantastic to see 
everyone back at school. Today we launched our RSPCA  
Compassionate Class programme in assembly. We are going to 
celebrate the children’s love for animals and help support the RSPCA 
using compassion and empathy to learn about being kind and caring 
towards animals. For more information you can see the introductory 
video at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qFapOo89ypQ 
 
We will be entering the 2018-19 competition next term to try and 
become the RSPCA ‘Compassionate Class of The Year’ as a school.  
 
Rockinghorse Appeal 
Thank you for your generous support for the Rockinghorse collection. The total raised for the school was 
£118.80 – a great achievement knowing that your kind donations helped poorly children in the local area.  
 

Curriculum week: Save Our Seas 
On Monday the 19th November we will share a whole school focus on 
the topic of plastic pollution. We are going to learn about how 
plastics are harming ocean life and what we can do to help. 
 
Please bring plastic milk bottles to donate to us for an exciting 
sculpture project that all of the children will be involved in. Please 
wash all bottles and leave them in the bags outside the school gate 
any time you remember between now and 19th November.  
 

FOTS Bonfire and Fireworks 
Julia and the FOTS team have been working hard to prepare a very exciting event this Thursday. Please see 
the attached poster for more details. We really hope you can make it – this event is an amazing chance to 
see an outstanding fireworks display led by the award-winning Nick Platt. FOTS are urgently seeking more 
volunteers; please see Julia or the FOTS team to offer your help with the following roles: 
2.30 - 3.30pm - Lane management - we have the field to use 

3.00 - 3.30pm x 2 helpers for popcorn and donuts 
3.30 - 4.00pm x 4 helpers for tombola and games 
4.00 - 4.30pm x 2 helpers door/games 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qFapOo89ypQ


West Sussex County Council 

Diary dates (FOTS DATES) 
Wednesday 31

st
 October Poppy Class trip to Drusillas 

Thursday 1
st

 November FOTS Fireworks and Bonfire Evening 3pm – 5:30pm 

Tuesday 6
th

 November Parent consultations 5:30pm – 7:30pm (Buttercups 5pm – 7:30pm) 

Wednesday 7
th

 November 11am + 1:30pm Open Day Tours 

Thursday 8
th

 November Parent consultations 1:30pm-5pm 

Monday 12
th

 November 2:15pm Remembrance Service in church  

Monday 19
th

 November Whole School Curriculum Week: Save The Seas 

Friday 30
th

 November Decorations Day and Non-Uniform (Secret Santa donation) 

Friday 30
th

 November FOTS Christmas Fair 

Tuesday 4
th

 December 8pm Wreath Making Workshop, mulled wine and nibbles at The Royal Oak, Wineham 

Tuesday 4
th

 December Willow and Oakwood trip to Newhaven Fort 

Monday 10
th

 December  9:30am: KS1 (Buttercups and Year 2) Christmas Show: dress rehearsal to school 

Wednesday 12
th

 December  2pm KS1 (Buttercups and Year 2) Christmas Show: afternoon performance to parents 

Thursday 13
th

 December  9am KS1 (Buttercups and Year 2) Christmas Show: morning performance to parents 

Monday 17
th

 December 9am Christmas Service and Key Stage 2 Carols in Church: led by Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 

Tuesday 18
th

 December 1pm Christmas Parties 

Wednesday 19
th

 December Last day of term for pupils 

Thursday 20
th

 December Christmas holiday starts 

Thursday 3
rd

 January 2019 Pupils return to school for Spring Term  

Friday 15
th

 February 2019 Whole school trip to the theatre: Tom Gates at The Capitol 

Monday 18
th

 February 2019 Half-term 

Monday 25
th

 February 2019 School closed for INSET 

 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Scott Reece, 
Headteacher 


